1N

Standing Committee Annual Report

Name of Committee or Council: | Conflict of Interest
Chair | Anne Wall ]
Meeting Dates in Current Year: | All meetings occurred via email

Major Actions or Accomplishments:

During the 2015-2016 school year, the Conflict of Interest committee was only contacted to
make recommendations about a few issues.

In November 2015, T was contacted by Antonio Thompson who taught a course in the spring
on Prisoners of War. This was a course of his own creation. His field of expertise is on
prisoners of war and he has written two books on the subject as well as numerous other
pieces. One of his books is on the U.S. national policy during WWII. He wanted to use this
book in his class but he needed to get permission to avoid a conflict of interest. This book is
available at the APSU library as an e-book. I contacted Dr. Thompson via email and sent
him the appropriate paperwork to complete so I could send the request on to the committee.

| Dr“Thompson respond to my reply nor did he submit the paperwork to the committee.

In February 2016, Dr. Doug Rose contacted me about a potential conflict of interest. He
wanted to discuss the nepotism policy as it pertains to a qualified person doing $1500
contract work for the music department’s opera. The complicating factor was that the
contractor's mother was the faculty of record for the opera class. But he stated that, as
department chair, he would be the one contracting her. I contacted University Attorney,
Stephanie Reevers, about the issue because it was out of the realm of typical situations the
committee reviews. She handled the issue by directing Dr. Rose to the APSU and TBR
policies addressing nepotism. The Conflict of Interest Committcc was not contacted for
further input about this issue.

'/'“
In April 2016, we had a request from Jennifer Snyder and Barry Jones in the Art

Department to approve a textbook selection of a book authored by Dr. Snyder. Dr. Snyder
indicated in her request that she will be donating to charity any profits from sales at APSU.
The committee was contacted via email about this request, and the majority of the
committee approved the request.
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